
Department of Planning and Budget 
2016 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   SB390 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Surovell 

 

3.  Committee: Transportation 

 

4. Title: Temporary visitor’s driver’s license 

 

5. Summary:  This bill allows the Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) to issue a temporary 

visitor’s driver’s license to an applicant who is unable to present valid documentary evidence 

of legal permanent residency in the United States or conditional resident alien status, if 

certain requirements are met. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item #8. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The systems changes required to implement this legislation are 

estimated to cost $78,665.  While there would be an expenditure impact associated with the 

issuance of temporary visitor’s driver’s licenses (including production costs for the 

credentials and an increase in the number of transactions in DMV Customer Service Centers), 

the magnitude of that impact cannot be estimated.  In any event, the agency expenditure 

impact would likely be offset by the revenue impact of the additional fees collected from 

issuance of temporary visitor’s driver’s licenses. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Motor Vehicles. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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